
From: Peter Kulbacki  
Sent: Monday, August 26, 2024 12:25 PM 
To: Governor Sununu <governorsununu@nh.gov> 
Cc: PUC: Clerks Office <clerksoffice@puc.nh.gov>; Chicoine, Jared <jared.s.chicoine@energy.nh.gov>; 
EllmsJr, Christopher J <Christopher.j.ellmsjr@energy.nh.gov>; Robert Houseman 
<robert.houseman@hanovernh.org>; Henry Herndon <Henry.Herndon@communitypowernh.gov> 
Subject: Support for CPCNH Proposal in Net Metering Docket (PUC Docket DE 22-060) 
 
EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the 
sender. 

 
Governor Sununu,  
(cc: NH-PUC, NH-DOE) 
 
I recently learned that the NH Public Utilities Commission will soon issue an Order concerning PUC 
Docket DE 22-060 on Changes to the Current Net Metering Tariff Structure. I understand a 
Settlement Agreement has been filed by several parties in addition to other proposals offered by 
the Community Power Coalition of New Hampshire (CPCNH) and the NH Department of Energy.  
 
I urge the PUC to accept this Settlement Agreement with the proposed modifications by the 
Community Power Coalition of New Hampshire.   
 
Hanover has worked hard over the past 10 years to enable resident to obtain energy independence 
and reduce the community’s reliance on non-renewable energy sources.  At the Hanover's Town 
Meeting on May 9, 2017, the community voted to commit a goal of 100% reliance on renewable 
sources of electricity by 2030 and renewable sources of fuel for heating and transportation by 
2050.  Hanover conducted several successful Solarize programs and is a founding and active 
member of CPCNH, which we joined in an effort to provide a path for residents and businesses to 
achieve this goal.  Net metered residents inquire daily as to when they can participate in 
community power programs.   
 
I am copying the PUC Clerk on this email so that my concern and support for the Settlement 
Agreement will be entered into the docket as a public comment. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Peter Kulbacki, P.E. 

Director of Public Works 
Town of Hanover 

 



  

Written correspondence to or from the Town of Hanover, its officials, and employees regarding 
town business is a governmental document, and is generally subject to public disclosure under NH 
RSA 91-A, the Right to Know Law. Though there are certain limited exceptions, you should assume 
that written correspondence is a public record, regardless of whether the correspondence is to or 
from a “hanovernh.org” email address, another email address, or another platform/website.  

 


